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To whom it may concern 

I am very much in favour of Stanley having a much-needed sports facility built. There are so many opportunities 
this can open up to locals.

The village is growing, current There are two housing developments being build which will add over 250 houses in 
the village - a lot of these are family size homes. 

We need to have a dedicated space to allow the village to host different events that everyone can benefit from. 
Being able to offer our children somewhere local to attend rather than having to drive to Perth or elsewhere would 
cut down a lot of families car running costs, and perhaps allow families to send their children to participate in 
activities. 

I have lived in the village for over 6 years. In that time the hall that is to demolished has sat unused falling further 
and further into disrepair and becoming an eyesore. Along with the disused tennis court. 

The War Memorial, which I understand needs to be repositioned, is part of the village history. This should be 
in a more central spot where more people can repay their respects and so future generations can be 
reminded of our history.

Councillors should grant planning permission and overturn the Officers decision. Their decision seems to have failed 
to recognise the need of our growing community. 

Many thanks 
Katherine Rix  


